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Mr Neil Laurie
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Parliament House
George Street
Brisbane Qld 4000

I refer to petition numbers 1362-09 and 1395-10 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by
Mr Peter Dowling MP, Member for Redlands, on 9 February and 11 March 2010, about the
intersection of Giles Road with Cleveland-Redland Bay Road, Redland Bay.

The department is currently undertaking preliminary corridor planning works for the duplication
of this section of Cleveland-Redland Bay Road. The proposal at this stage is to signalise the
intersection when upgrading works are carried out. However, this is not expected to occur soon
since planning works are still being undertaken and the proposed upgrade remains unfunded at
this stage.

Please be assured the department will continue to monitor the safety performance of the
intersection and review the eligibility for SRS funding on safety grounds and will continue
planning for signalisation of the intersection as part of the Cleveland-Redland Bay Road upgrade
planning works.

I trust this information is of assistance.
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